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Licensee’s	existing	facility	was	damaged	by	Hurricane	Maria	in	September	2017.	For	
a	more	complete	history,	please	see	WQQZ	Attachment	2018-1Q,	which	was	filed	
with	Licensee’s	previous	Transition	Report	Schedule	387.	
	
Licensee	has	ordered	a	new	transmitter	and	transmission	package,	including	mask	
filter,	which	is	scheduled	for	shipment	on	June	12	and	delivered	within	one	to	two	
weeks	after	that	date.	
	
Licensee	had	been	intending	to	use	its	existing	antenna,	which	was	wrenched	loose	
during	Hurricane	Maria	and	appeared	to	be	undamaged.	However,	Licensee	has	
since	decided	to	take	the	opportunity	to	replace	the	antenna	with	a	new	one	with	
the	capacity	for	full	circular	polarization.	That	antenna	has	been	ordered	and	should	
be	delivered	by	mid-June.	
	
The	new	antenna	requires	a	higher	level	of	power	(which	the	transmitter	that	is	on-
order	is	capable	of	supporting),	which	requires	a	higher-capacity	transmission	line.	
The	new	transmission	line	has	been	ordered	and	should	be	delivered	to	Puerto	Rico	
within	the	next	two	weeks.	
	
License	intends	to	file	notice	of	the	change	with	the	FCC	within	the	next	several	days	
but	believes	that	no	additional	approvals	are	required.	
	
Licensee	has	entered	into	a	contract	for	the	services	of	a	project	engineer,	who	will	
supervise	completion	of	construction	on	the	ground,	and	the	project	engineer	has	
been	working	with	tower	crews	on	the	ground	in	Puerto	Rico	to	ensure	their	
availability	to	complete	the	work	on	time.	
	
MVPD	notices	were	mailed	on	April	30,	and	licensee	expects	to	begin	testing	in	July	
and	to	begin	broadcasting	full-time	on	its	new	channel	on	August	1,	2018.	
	
	


